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October 06, 2023 
 
Traylor Rains  
Oklahoma Health Care Authority  
4345 N. Lincoln Blvd. 
Oklahoma City, OK 73105  
 
re:  Oklahoma State Plan Amendment (SPA) 23-0026 

Dear Traylor Rains: 

The CMS Division of Pharmacy team has reviewed Oklahoma’s SPA 23-0026, received in the 
CMS Division of Program Operations on July 31, 2023.  This amendment proposes to revise the 
State's Supplemental Rebate Agreement to update the applicable date of the new Sovereign 
States Drug Consortium (SSDC) rebate agreement.
 
Based on the information provided and consistent with the regulations at 42 CFR 447.20, we are 
pleased to inform you OK-23-0026 is approved with an effective date of January 1, 2024.  We 
are attaching a copy of the signed CMS-179 form, as well as the page approved for incorporation 
into Oklahoma’s state plan. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this state plan amendment, please contact Desiree Elekwa 
Izuakor at 667-290-9590 or desiree.elekwaizuakor@cms.hhs.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Cynthia R. Denemark, R.Ph. 
Director, Division of Pharmacy 

cc: Heather Cox, Oklahoma Health Care Authority 
Kasie McCarty, Oklahoma Health Care Authority

 Sandra Puebla, Oklahoma Health Care Authority 
Stacey Steiner, Oklahoma State Lead, CMS


